

## Johnstown Saddle Club February 4, 2023 Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm.

**Roll call of officers:** The Vice President Melissa was absent.

**Secretary's report:** January's minutes were approved as read.

**Treasurer's report** - Lori reported that we now have a separate Royalty account in addition to our Checking and Savings.

**January** -The Royalty has \$2,509.31 in their account after depositing \$2,000 in sponsorships, adjusting \$63 back to the JSC checking and receiving \$1.66 interest. We have \$3,862.22 in checking after paying \$330.18 to EMoon, \$501.40 to Cheryl Kilker, \$322.69 to Joslin Bullock, \$663 to Alamo Saddlery, \$54.91 for JSC business cards and moving \$570.65 to the Royalty account. We deposited \$70 in memberships and had an addition of \$63 from the overpayment to the Royalty account. We have \$7,571.37 in Savings after receiving \$8.35 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of \$13,942.90.

**Royalty report:** The Jr. Princess Camila Gonzalez, and Jr. Attendant Kinley Rajewski were present. Jen, the royalty coordinator gave the report stating that the Sr. Royalty attended the Stock Show representing JSC. The royalty is looking at holding a fun show on April 30<sup>th</sup>, in addition they are looking for more sponsorships and clinics to attend.

**Old Business:** Paige mentioned that the event schedule was decided upon and posted to the web. It was mentioned that the Berthoud Day parade was listed as July when it is actually June. Paige will have Julie change that on the web. Paige also mentioned we now have business cards with the dates listed on them and members can take them for themselves and to pass out.

**New Business:** Discussion on food at the events. Lori mentioned her relatives might be willing to supply food for purchase. Other thoughts were contacting food trucks and having royalty do concessions. This will be discussed further.

Paige mentioned that we will need help getting the arena prepared for the events and setting up the tarp.

**New Members:** Introduction of the Carlson and Davies families.

**Member Time:** It was mentioned that Derek Neeper has a new horse, and we hope to see him compete at the events.

Discussion on the possibility of adding a Walk/Trot division for Adults. We will continue to discuss this further at the March meeting.

**Bills to be paid:** Adjustments to the royalty account moving funds back to checking and payment to Grace Place.

Next meeting will be held March 4 at 6:00 pm at Grace Place.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 pm.